By Gretchen Allen (in Houston)

Associated Press Correspondent

GRAND CAYMAN, B.W.I. (AP) – Mr. Donovan Ebanks, Deputy Chairman of the National Hurricane Committee (NHC) of the Cayman Islands, said by telephone at 2:15 p.m. on Sunday, that Owen Roberts International airport has 2 feet of water on the runway. That is down from a depth of approximately 4 – 5 feet earlier today, according to Ebanks. 

The airport remains closed. 

Ebanks reported that windows were blown out of the control tower and, as a result, it is not yet known whether that has affected the airport’s equipment. 

According to Ebanks, “optimistic estimates” have the airport reopening to non-tourist traffic as early as tomorrow, Monday, or Tuesday.

Due to the current weather conditions and high winds, members of the NHC have been unable to get out to assess the damage, but he estimates from local reports that 25 to 50 percent of the 15,000 housing units on the island have suffered some damage.

